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The SAHAS council (Student’s Association of Humanities and Science) is one of the 

youngest councils of KJSCE. The council conducted various events in the academic year 

2016-17. At SAHAS, we believe in academic excellence, keeping in mind the importance of 

the co-curricular activities. 

The first event organised by SAHAS was an Evaluation Seminar on 31
st
 August 2016, only 

for First Year engineering students. The purpose of the seminar was to help the first year 

students get acquainted with the grade system for all four academic years. The seminar was 

conducted by the Controller of Examination, Mrs Anita Kantute. 

The second event that was organised by SAHAS was a fun event “Pic-o-mania”,on the 

second day of Abhiyantriki 2016 (1
st
 October 2016). More than 40 teams, of 2 members each, 

participated in the vent. A list of clues which lead to various locations around the entire 

Somaiya campus, were given to teams and they were supposed to take a photograph at that 

spot/place; with the name of the place being clearly visible in the photograph. 

SAHAS celebrated Science Day on 28
th

 February, 2017. We asked people all around the 

campus some basic scientific questions as a rapid fire session. The event was recorded 

simultaneously. The main motive of this event to be celebrated on Science day was, to check 

the basic scientific knowledge of people, as well as to make them aware of the applications of 

science in our day-to-day lives. 

The Departmental Day (ZEAL 217) was celebrated on 18
th

 March, 2017. It was a joint 

inauguration for all departments and all the departmental council’s faculty heads and general 

Secretaries were present. The inauguration conducted by SAHAS council. The theme of the 

inauguration was ‘Swachh Bharat’. The audience as urged to come together to initiate 

‘Swachh Bharat’ starting with their homes and college. A provision for refreshments was 



made for the SAHAS staff (teaching and non-teaching) and First Year toppers were 

felicitated in the presence of their guardians. A selfie corner , an art gallery-cum-competition, 

and two fun events were organised by the council. The winners were awarded with prizes and 

the feedback received was highly positive. 

 


